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TERRACE BAY COUNCIL QUOTES

The August 27th meeting of Township Council
was opened with Reeve Roy Bray and all council
lors hearing from Mrs. L. Walsh and Mrs. M.
Moher, representing the crossing guards in
town. They had written to council requesting
a wage increase and after being refused by
letter, had come to the meeting to try and
better clarify their reasoning for a wage in-
crease.

The minutes of the August I3th meeting were
adopted with a question arising about the cost
and government grants available for the tennis
courts. It was outlined that the total cost
included paving and fencing and grants were
. available to partially offset costs.

A letter received from J. Stokes re the Min
istry of Community and Social Services letter
re grants for recreation programs will be pass
ed on to the Recreation Committee for study.

The letter from the Town of Whitby re res-
olution re Liquor Licence Board of Ontario sp-
ecial permits to reduce the aggrevation and
frustration in obtaining these permits will be
filed. |

With a letter received from the Ministry of
Treasury, Economic and Intergovernmental Aff-
airs re election seminar in Marathon and from
the Town of Fort Frances re the Zone 9 meeting
of Assoc. Municipal Clerks and Treasurers, .
Council decided Clerk-Treasurer, W. Hanley
will attend these meetings.

The township has written to the Ministry of
Consumer and Commercial Relations re its eli-
gibility for grants from the Land Titles Sur-
vey Fund.

A letter was also sent to the President of
the Bowling Association stating Council 1is in
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LAKE SUPERIOR HIGH SCHOOL PARTICIPATES
IN YOUNG VOYAGEUR PROGRAM

This summer 24 students from Lake Superior
High School took part in a Young Voyageur ex-
change with 24 students from Vancouver Island.
The students from both communities were I6 Or
I7 years of age and in grades I0 or II. Stu-
dents were billetted in private homes with
meals provided and therefore needed only suff-
icient spending money for miscellaneous expen-
ses. Costs for this exchange were borne by
the Federal and Provincial Governments.

The program started on July 6 with the arr-
ival of the B.C. students at Thunder Bay air-
port. Our own students were on hand at the
airport to greet our guests. Lunch was pro-
vided for the group at the Ponderosa Steak
House, followed by a tour of Historic Old Fort
William.

For the next week the B.C. students were
hosted by our students in Terrace Bay and
Schreiber. A program of planned activities
was provided by Mr. Baron who acted as recept-
ionist for the exchange. These activities in-
cluded a tour of Geco Mines and the Ministry
of Natural Resources in Manitouwadge, tcurs of
the Kimberly Clark mill in Terrace Bay, the
K.C. Nursery in Longlac, a K.C. logging camp,
the Weldwood mill in Longlac, and visits to
local provincial parks. The students themsel-
ves organized social activities for each even-
ing, contributing to the success of the visit.
One of the highlights of the week was a civic
banquet in honour of our visitors. This ban-
quet was catered to by the Ladies Auxiliary
of the Terrace Bay Legion and sponsored by the
town councils of Terrace Bay and Schreiber.
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